

## VASU, RODGERS & CONNELL

Funeral Directors

## Community Announcement

Grief and Loss - A Monthly Support Group Next Meeting Monday, April 11th 7:30 - 9:00 pm

Louis Rodgers Paul S. Connell 549-0500





## "Pre-Arrangement At My Age?

Yes! Today, more people are recognizing that pre-arrangement is a thoughtful and prudent decision...one that should not be postponed. They have learned that pre-arranging the funeral service is a demonstration of love and consideration that can ease the anxieties of their families.

Funding the pre-arranged service heightens the wisdom of the decision. Funding protects your resources from the impact of inflation...permitting you to pre-arrange, at present-day prices, exactly the kind of service you prefer...and be assured an adequate fund for the future payment. We shall be pleased to provide informed counsel and attentive answers. to your questions...and, literature that will be helpful to you and those close to you.



C. Byron Galbert Buchard Schleche 322 W. University Dr. Rochester

Please send me a free copy of "Pre-arranging the Funeral Service"

**C**YSM, Member by Invitation, National Selected Mertician

## Researchers say dying children know more than parents think

AP - Dying children realize what's happening to them even if parents try to keep the nature of their illness secret, according to a researcher who has studied the issue for 15 years.

studied the issue for 15 years.
"For a long time, we thought that children didn't know they were dying if they weren't told because they weren't talking about it." Myra Bluebond-Langner of Rutgers University said. "But I've found that they know and aren't talking about it because they realize that their parents don't want to discuss it.

"They will do anything to keep the people they love around them, so they'll follow any rules we set up, such as not talking about approaching death," she said.

CHILDREN SEE THE progression of their diseases not only in their own health, but also in the reactions of their relative, Bluebond-Languer said in a lecture recently at the University "I've had a child say to me, 'Look at Mommy's red nose,' or 'Grandma calls long-distance more often now,' " she said.

Most terminal-care facilities had a policy in the 1970s and early 1980s against telling children that they were dying. But Bluebond-Languer's study and a trend toward openness is changing that.

"The big question is always to tell or not to tell. But I don't see that as the real issue. The question is what to tell, when to tell it, how to tell it and who should do the telling," she said.

Terminally ill children go through several stages until they understand their life is coming to an end, she said.

At first, they recognize that they have a serious illness and believe they will recover. When the illness continues or they relapse, children hold on to the belief that they will eventually get better, while feeling that they are always sick.

Planning Ahead. Life today is so fast paced, sometimes it's difficult to find enough time to plan everything out in advance. That's why we've prepared a special booklet entitled, "Planning Ahead," covering such important subjects as the advantages of planning ahead, the importance of a will, and the purpose of a funeral. There are even sections to organize personal biographical, financial and legal information for your family. If you would like a complimentary copy of "Planning Ahead," please contact our funeral home or simply return the coupon below. Please send me your free planning guide entitled "PLANNING AHEAD" Thayer-Rock Funeral Home 33603 Grand River Avenue Farmington, Michigan 48024 474-4131 PRE-ARRANGEMENTS . PLANNING . COUNSELING